	Memorandum
State of Wisconsin
Department of Public Instruction
	[image: image1.png]New

T







SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #664, September 30, 2016
3rd FRIDAY SEPTEMBER PUPIL COUNT REPORT (PI-1563): The pupil count report is due today.  If the report is not submitted today, the district will automatically receive a membership audit. Detailed guidance on submitting the report is provided below. 

The PI-1563 Pupil Count Report is open and can be accessed through the Reporting Portal link on the School Financial Services Team website located at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/reporting/safr/overview. 

Pupil count report instructions and a spreadsheet are available by following these steps:

PI-1563 Pupil Count Report Preparation Workbook

1. SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)

2. » Counting Children (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/overview) 

3. » Pupil Count PI-1563 (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/enrollment/overview) 

4. » Membership Information and Reporting

5. Under “Guidelines for Counting”
Questions about the report should be submitted to Bruce Anderson at Bruce.Anderson@dpi.wi.gov. or 608-267-9707.
FINANCIAL REPORTS CLOSING: The PI-1505 AC and PI-1506 AC reports are closed.  The PI-1505 Annual and PI 1505-SE Annual reports will close at 4:00 p.m. today. 

These financial reports will remain closed to allow the SFS Team to complete the required October 15th equalization aid certification and determine other aid amounts.  The financial reports will re-open on October 21, 2016.

STATE TUITION CLAIMS:  School districts that provide educational services to students residing in certain types of facilities are eligible to receive tuition from the state. Students reside in these facilities as a result of action by a unit of local, state, or federal government. Districts may apply for reimbursement for the eligible students they enrolled in the prior year.  The 2016-17 claims for eligible students in 2015-16 are due October 31, 2016.
Additional information can be found at 
1. SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 
2. » State & Federal Aid (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/overview) 
3. » Categorical Aid (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/overview) 
4. » State Tuition (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/state-tuition) 
The excel workbook can be found at PI-1524-ST State Tuition Claim Workbook or http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/forms/xls/f1524-st.xlsx.  Claims for aid in 2016-17 for eligible students in 2015-16 are due October 31, 2016. Claim instructions are at Claim Instructions or http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/pdf/State_Tuition_Instructions_1516.pdf and explain how to complete and submit the PI-1524-ST workbook.
If you have questions, please contact Carey Bradley at 608-267-9212 or carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov.
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
[September 30:  PI-1563 3rd Friday September and PI-1804 Summer 2016 Pupil Count Reports Due]
[September 30:  Youth Challenge Pupil Count (PI-1563 YCA) Report Due]
[September 30:  PI-1547 SS Pupil Transportation Summer 2016 Due] 

[October 1:  Energy Efficiency Exemption to Revenue Limits Board Resolution Deadline]

[October 14:  October 15th General School Aids Certified and Private Voucher School Student Counts Announced by DPI]

[October 31:  State Tuition Claims Due] 

[November 1: Energy Efficiency Savings from Prior Year Reported to DPI]
UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:
[WASBO's Certified School Risk Managers Designation Series – Register at http://wasbo.com/riskmanagement October 19 is Measuring School Risks; October 20 is Funding School Risks; November 9 is Administering School Risks]
[WASBO's Fall Conference -- Register at https://www.wasbo.com/WASBO/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=20161006A: October 6-7, 2016; The Osthoff Resort, Elkhart Lake, WI]
[WASDA’s Getting School Finance Right: From the Budget to the Levy-Madison – Register at http://www.wasda.org/events/EventDetails.aspx?id=847151 : October 18 at WASDA School Leadership Center at 4797 Hayes Road in Madison, WI]
[WASDA’s Getting School Finance Right: From the Budget to the Levy-Stevens Point – Register at http://www.wasda.org/events/EventDetails.aspx?id=847164&group=: October 25 at Holiday Inn Stevens Point at 1001 Amber Ave in Stevens Point, WI]
SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Gene Fornecker, Auditor: 608-267-7882 

eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov]

[Brian Kahl, Auditor: 608-266-3862 


brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov]

[Kim Robinson-Richmond, Auditor: 608-267-9218
kimberly.robinson-richmond@dpi.wi.gov]

[Victoria Chung, Accountant: 608-267-9205

victoria.chung@dpi.wi.gov]

[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 

bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Carey Bradley, Consultant: 608-267-9212  

carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Consultant: 608-267-3752





]

[Karen Kucharz Robbe, Consultant: 608-266-3464
karen.kucharz@dpi.wi.gov]

[Debi Towns, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209

debra.towns@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   


robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]
SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #663, September 23, 2016
ONLINE PRE-POPULATED 2016-17 REVENUE LIMIT EXCEL FILE – In the coming weeks, the School Financial Services Team will be updating information in the 2016-17 Pre-Populated Revenue Limit worksheet on an “almost-daily” basis. The data we load is taken from the DPI database.
Users are STRONGLY encouraged to frequently review/compare ALL of the fields in the DPI spreadsheet to information on file at the district. Remember that the point of the pre-populated worksheet is to show districts what our version of your revenue limit computation looks like. Its accuracy depends on correct data being on file here at the Department.

Call a SFS Finance Consultant if something appears confusing, does not look correct, or is exhibiting an unexpected result. We can assist you BEFORE your school board sets the levy.

3rd FRIDAY SEPTEMBER PUPIL COUNT REPORT (PI-1563): The pupil count report is due on Friday, September 30th. A district that fails to submit the report by the due date will automatically receive a membership audit. Detailed guidance on submitting the report is provided below. 

Please route the following information to the individual(s) who completes the PI-1563 Pupil Count Report for your district. 

The PI-1563 Pupil Count Report is open and can be accessed through the Reporting Portal link on the School Financial Services Team website located at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/reporting/safr/overview. 

Pupil count report instructions and a spreadsheet are available by following these steps:

PI-1563 Pupil Count Report Preparation Workbook

6. SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)

7. » Counting Children (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/overview) 

8. » Pupil Count PI-1563 (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/enrollment/overview) 

9. » Membership Information and Reporting

10. Under “Guidelines for Counting”
Questions about the report should be submitted to Bruce Anderson, Consultant, at Bruce.Anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 or Karen Kucharz Robbe, Consultant, at Karen.kucharz@dpi.wi.gov or 608-266-3464.
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